Dear student,

Next week, education starts again at the Faculty of Social and Behavioural Sciences. We are looking forward to meeting you!

A safe start on location

We think it is very important to start teaching on location in a safe way. Will you be following lessons on location soon? Then we would like to ask you to take a good look at the <u>basic rules</u> and house rules that apply to all students. We would also like to inform you about a number of **additional agreements** that apply to all the education at our faculty:

- Always keep a 1.5 metre distance from the lecturer. An exception can only be made if the setting really does not allow it.
- Sit apart from each other as much as possible in the classroom or lecture hall.
- Make sure you keep enough distance from each other, especially when entering and leaving the classroom.
- Do not remove your face mask until you are seated in the classroom or lecture hall.
- Feel free to keep your face mask on during lessons.
- Do not linger in the corridors after class.
- The ventilation in the buildings complies with the RIVM guidelines; where possible the lecturer will provide extra ventilation by opening windows and doors.
- Please note that lecturers may make additional arrangements for the education they provide.

Timetables

At this moment, nearly all timetables are ready, so check MyTimetable for your schedule.

Symptoms and illness

Are you experiencing symptoms of the coronavirus such as coughing, a cold, sore throat, fever and/or loss of smell or taste? Stay at home and get tested (also with mild symptoms). If, as a result, you are unable to attend classes on location, either on one instance or for a brief period, follow the programme's or course's sick notification procedure. If you are unable to attend education on location for a longer period of time due to illness or fragile health, please contact a study advisor.

For more information about health, safety and quarantine, please visit the student website.

Vaccination

Utrecht University strongly advises all colleagues and students who have not done so yet to get vaccinated. As of 6 September, this can be done without an appointment at a GGD vaccination location in the Utrecht Science Park. More information can be found on the <u>university website</u>.

We wish you a good start of the new academic year and hope to see you soon!

Kind regards,

on behalf of the Faculty Board of Social and Behavioural Sciences,

Leoniek Wijngaards-de Meij – vice dean Undergraduate programmes Marian Jongmans – vice dean Graduate programmes